

November, 1972

## NOVEMBER MEETING

Tuesday, November 28, 1972 Cathay House

Special Guest - Mr. Bev Neill Region 2 Membership Committee

## MEMBERSHIP NIGHT

BRING A GUEST TO A.S.H.R.A.E. TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 28, 1972

Yes, look around you, and do him a favour, A.S.H.R.A.E. can help him and he can help A.S.H.R.A.E.

Let him enjoy good programs and the best in fellowship.

The following are a few excerpts from a letter written by W.G. Woodcock 1970-71, regional committeeman 11, which seems most appropriate at this time:

The National Society spends approximately \$65.00 per member for the annual dues received. You get guide and Data Book, hand book of fundamentals and Journal.

A.S.H.R.A.E. provides you with the best available technical literature.

Welcomes you at National, Regional and Chapter meetings where you establish contacts with others in the industry and continue your professional development.

Enables you to participate in the development of codes, standards and technical information for the progress of our industry.

Identifies you as a member of the profession who is alert to its opportunities and responsibilities.

Codes and standards developed by A.S.H.R.A.E. are recognized internationally.

A.S.H.R.A.E. is the only engineering society that spends millions a year in basic research and technical studies.

A.S.H.R.A.E. works in cooperation with many leading engineering colleges, the objective of which is to establish unity and solidarity in the engineering profession.

No man has the moral right to withhold his support from an organization that is striving to improve conditions within his profession or trade.

Your A.S.H.R.A.E. Committee -

Chairman - Jim Black 722-0826

Dennis Capstick 729-1425 Bob McKee 236-2488 Herb Dean 232-7101 Ralph Gamble 745-9875 SPEAKER - J. KLASSEN



# **TOPIC - MEETING NEW CHALLENGES.**

The future energy crisis and the preparation of data, standards and new regulations.

A look into the future of recycling, noise pollution and the metric system.

MEMBERSHIP DUES . . . . . .

Please remit to
Charlie Hobbs,
c/o Carrier Air Conditioning,
1750 Courtwood Cres.,
Ottawa, Ontario.

#### MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

Our November meeting is Membership Night. Our Chapter membership has grown steadily through the years but it needs the effort of every individual to keep it progressing. Your Membership Committee has prepared a particularly worthwhile program, and you can see by the notice, elsewhere in the Newsletter, that they have gone all - out to encourage your participation. Let's not let them down.

Our Bylaws state that the Nomination Committee is to be elected by the Chapter membership at the November meeting. This Committee is responsible for putting forward the slate of candidates for your Officers for the 1973 - 74 session. It must include, at least, two Past-Presidents. We will be receiving nominations from the floor, for the five members, and hold the election at the November meeting. If you choose this Committee wisely you will be assured of a Board of Governors who will administer the affairs of the Chapter in accordance with your ideals. Please give it some thought beforehand and come to the meeting properly prepared.

Note that, for this meeting only, it will be held on the fourth Tuesday of the month. This came about as a result of an oversight on the part of the Cathay Restaurant in booking our regular meeting night for another function. In January we will revert to our regular third Tuesday of the month.

Looking forward to seeing you, with your prospective member, on the 28th,

Yours in ASHRAE, Harry Atkinson.

## NEWLY FORMED TECHNICAL COMMITTEE

President Harry Atkinson has established a Chapter Technical Committee under the general direction of Board of Governors member Ted Digel.

The members for the 1972 - 73 session are:

Grant Wilson - Chairman Bob Bycraft Ralph Gamble Noel Kirby Bob Scally

The Committee had their first meeting on October 17th and has begun to develop both long and short range goals. The general objective will be to promote and develop mechanisms for greater technical activity of various kinds at the local level and to provide a bridge to participation in similar Society activities.

The Committee will be having regular monthly meetings with a progress report in the monthly news letter.

##### NOTE #########